
PE Days 

YR Rainbowfish - Monday 
Y1 Seahorses - Tuesday 
Y2 Jellyfish - Thursday 
Y3 Narwhals - Monday 
Y4 Swordfish - Wednesday 
Y5 Manta rays - Thursday 
Y6 Dolphins  - Friday 

Friday 7th February 2025 

Easter Raffle 

On Friday 4th April The School Lego Team will be selling raffle 
tickets to raise money for new Lego kits to support the teams over 
the next couple of years and build on their coding. Tickets will be 
available from the school office on Friday and the team will also 
go around to all the classes selling tickets. Tickets are £1 each 
and we can only accept cash. 

Daffodils 

On Friday every child went home with a bunch of daffodils to give 
to someone special at home. We would like to thank Matt 
Penrose for donating the flowers to the school, they were lovely. 

Last Day of Term 

Friday 4th April  

Return to school on Tuesday 22nd April 



 

Week of Growth and Excitement: Ready, Steady, Grow! 

It’s been another busy and exciting week for the children in 
Angelfish as we continue with our "Ready, Steady, Grow!" 
topic. From planting seeds to watching tadpoles wiggle 
around, it’s been full of hands-on learning and lots of 
surprises! 

The beans we planted at the start of the term are now 
growing strong, and it’s almost time to pot them on into 
bigger pots. The children have loved seeing them grow, and 
it’s a perfect opportunity to talk about how plants need space 
to thrive. 

Our sunflowers, which we planted during our visit to the 
garden centre, are sprouting too! Everyone’s excited to see 
how tall they’ll get, and we’re all looking forward to watching 
them bloom as the weeks go on. 

And, of course, our frogspawn is keeping us all on the edge of 
our seats. The tadpoles are growing quickly, and every day the 
children rush over to see if they can spot any tiny legs starting 
to form. It’s amazing to see this little piece of nature in action 
and watch the transformation from tadpoles to frogs! 

This week, our children have been busy crafting special 
surprises for their Mums in celebration of Mother’s Day. While 
we won’t spoil the surprises just yet, we can say that a lot of 
love has gone into each project. 

We’ve loved hearing the children share what makes their 
Mummy so special, from kindness to the stories they read. 
Happy Mother’s Day to all the wonderful Mums – we hope you 
feel the love your children have put into their thoughtful gifts! 

Year 3 Nursery 
We have been busy the last few weeks with lots of enriching 
experiences outside of school! 

Two weeks ago, we attended the farm and country show at the 
Royal Cornwall showground. There were so many different things 
to see and do. We got to learn about the farming community 
around us, the products they make (which some we got to try 
making ourselves and taste!) and the impact they have on our lives. 
We were able to see different farming equipment in action, how 
farms help to provide us with the food we eat and how they plant 
them, we met pigs, sheep, newborn lambs, a cow and her calves 
and a ram and learn about their life cycles and diet.  

 

This week we got the chance to visit CAST in Helston to attend a 
workshop on light and shadows. We learnt about how day and 
night occur and how shadows are formed, and the children used 
that knowledge to make their own shadow puppets and act with 
them in the black box room. We learnt about the change of 
seasons and watched a show puppet story all about the seasonal 
changes. We are starting our light and shadows unit next half term 

in science, so this was a great way 
to get us started! 



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 91.2 

Seahorses — Y1 95.6 

Jellyfish — Y2 100 

Narwhals — Y3 98.6 

Swordfish — Y4 100 

Manta Rays — Y5 93.5 

Dolphins — Y6 90.4 

WHOLE SCHOOL 96.51 

Well done to the 

Jellyfish & 

Swordfish 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Running totals 
Penrose: 13 

Gibson: 9 

Methleigh: 13 

Cookworthy: 15 

Our winners this half term are the 

 Methleigh TEAM! 

Well done! 



Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish 
Manta 
Rays 

Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 
80,499 45,503 62,896 53,199 252,188 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

William Noah Keira Fflur Tobias 

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Charlie, 
Chloe, Chloe 

P, Elsie, 
Ocean 

Dougie 
Lowen, Fern, Lottie, 
Jago, Rupert, Evie, 
Lydia, Keira, Lily,  

Ivy, Evelyn, Fflur, 
Ayva, Sienna, Daisy, 
Sophia,  Ezmai, Rob-
bie, Ezra, Coral, Fleur, 

Bertie, Evie, Robin, 
Merryn,  Abigail, Kyla, 

Rose, Tommy 

Tobias, Linnea,   

Below is our weekly progression for each class! 

Seahorse: 2/27 

Jellyfish: 17/24 

Narwhals: 18/27 

Swordfish: 27/27 

Manta Rays: 25/28 

Dolphins: 21/24 

Well done to Swordfish class for winning the Maths Whizz trophy this week! 



News 
 
Cross Country Race 5 
 
On Tuesday 29th April race 5 will take place at Helston School North site at 4pm. Please click the link below to let us know you are 
going. This race is for all year groups. 
 
https://forms.office.com/e/c2G3AskH1W 

 

School Communications  

We are now ready to start using the Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App. Initially, we will use this for communicating with you 
through in-app messages and emails. You will also be able to update the data we hold on you through the App instead of having to 
communicate directly to the school office. In the future, we will look at other areas that we can use e.g. booking parental 
consultations. 

Your accounts have already been created for this system. To finish creating your account, you just need to set a password. Your 
username is the email address we've sent this email to. 

Go to https://porthleven-school.uk.arbor.sc/ and click Forgot your password? to finish setting up your account. 

The Parent App can be downloaded from either the Playstore on android phones or the Apple Store on iPhones. Arbor have a 'Getting 
started' page on their website for the Parent Portal that will help you familiarise yourself with the app here: 

Getting started - Log into the Parent Portal and the Parent App 

If you have any queries, please contact the school office.  
 
 
 
 
 

 As a reminder to parents about attendance 
 
If you book a holiday in term time which is 5 days or more, and is not approved as an exceptional 
circumstance, our policy - in line with DFE guidance, is to refer this to the local authority for a fine to be 
issued. Please also be aware that schools need to consider fining if a child has 10 unauthorised sessions 
in a rolling 10 week period. Please do contact the school if you have further questions.  

https://forms.office.com/e/c2G3AskH1W
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fporthleven-school.uk.arbor.sc%2f&c=E,1,gr-zCdhrYKX8ZLXCsR5oQPrFaLZ2f4Mn4SnqmL0SVcWXzme1t90I6aZk3-R3NcOlOzZCWCVObdI2UWODYCst278lcwoTI_nbFTdKcLMigbvYlp2A&typo=1
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360020147458-Getting-started-Log-into-the-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App


Date  Event 

Monday 7th –21st April Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 29th April Cross Country race 5 - Helston North Site 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Monday 26th - 30th May Half Term 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

18th - 20th June Year 3 Residential 

2nd - 4th June Year 4 Residential 

9th - 11th June Year 5 Residential 

Thursday 12th June KS1 & EYFS Sports Day AM 

Friday 13th June KS2 Sports Day all day 

Tuesday 1st July Year 6 Transition to Helston School 

Wednesday 2nd July Year 6 Transition to Helston School 

14th July - 18th July Year 6 Residential 

Wednesday 23rd July Last day of School 

  

  

  

  

Diary Dates 



Next Week’s Menu 








